 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 21ST 2013
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  The Police reported 1 burglary and 2 cases of criminal damage. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT Cllrs Frankland (in the Chair), Stentiford,  Flockton, Sidle, Bryant, Bosomworth and Hoyland. John Bradford attended to discuss MA 17, and Andrew Ward to discuss Correspondence 4
APOLOGIES.  Cllrs Wright and Tatman. 
6554   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON OCTOBER 10TH 2013 These were approved. 
6555   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Possibility of Visit to Kisdorf by Football Team and Request for Accommodation for 2 girls from Kisdorf in Bardsey area.  The request for accommodation has been advertised in the Newsletter. 
2.Repairs to Handrail – Bardsey Playground.   Mark Hullah has repaired this and has agreed to repair the rail from the BSC car park to the Playground. 
3.Revision to New Homes Pack.   There is nothing to report.  
4. Work on Ascot Entrance to Park Field. Mark Hullah has dealt with this. 
5. Highways Update.
· A58 – Line marking now done and work to eradicate flooding at bus stop should now be completed. 
· Residents of Church Lane had requested marker posts at the A58 end of the road due to the perceived difficulty of locating the entrance from the A58 when coming from Collingham . A meeting had been held with Nick Borras who had agreed to supply posts who was also concerned about poor visibility of the 30mph speed sign before the entrance to Church Lane. He would take this up with Bev Kirk who said the landowners have agreed to cut back the foliage. A majority of  Cllrs, however, considered the marker posts an unnecessary expense and voted against  implementation of the scheme.  
· Bushes on verge in Church Lane opposite Elm Tree Cottage, on bend before Bingley – The Parish Council to request Highways to have them cut back.

· Cllrs Hoyland and Bosomworth have cleared an area around the gate to the Blacksmith’s Field to improve the sight lines and visibility of the exit. Highways will now assess the cutback and decide whether they can now instigate the work.
· The Drive .Mr Cookman has been trying to sort out the problem of water flowing down the far end of The Drive with LCC. This became more of an issue after a nearby resident had a pipe sealed off, having the effect of moving the problem, not solving it , and being hazardous when frozen. LCC pointed out the number of springs in the area They lack the resources to tackle the problem but will continue to monitor it.
· Wike Lane – The sunken drain before entering East Keswick has been re-seated.  
6.Keys for Cornmill Ginnel Bollards.  These have arrived and are to be held by Cllr Frankland. LCC also have a key.   

7.Work on Hawthorn Hedge on A58.Mark Hullah has dealt with this.
8.Governance Review. The Council has been informed that LCC has approved the boundary change between Bardsey and Scarcroft requested by the latter. Cllr Frankland suggested that the Council should consider 3 elements in response – whether to invite Cllr Robinson to a meeting to discuss the decision process, whether to mount a challenge to the decision, and whether to involve the media in a low grade challenge. These issues were discussed at length. The consensus was that an invitation to Cllr Robinson to attend would be unproductive. It is too late to ask for an official review of the process by LCC, and an approach to the Press could be counter productive. It was agreed, however, that the views of the Council should be expressed to LCC. A letter should be sent to the Leader of the Council and copied to the Ward Cllrs, asking for clarification about how this apparently undemocratic decision was reached. Cllr Bryant would prepare the first draft. (Action CB)    

9 106 Money and Mickey’s Field. It was agreed that in view of MA 8, Bardsey Village Hall was very unlikely to be the recipient of this money, which is intended for a project close to the site.  
10. Flooding on Syke Lane Cllr Bryant had attended a further meeting and reported that the Golf Club has been proactive. They intend to withdraw tenancy to the field from which the problem stems and to leave the grass there long, to help soak up the water. It is hoped that this will solve the problem. 
11.Maintenance Work on Village Pond Cllr Bryant reported on the successful clearance of the pond and removal of the weed with the help of two residents. John Procter had provided a mini digger for the work and had arranged for a skip to remove the rubbish. The following day Cllr Bryant found that the grass adjoining the pond had been strimmed. Although this looks quite reasonable, Cllrs were concerned that the natural look could be lost .Mark Hullah had expressed annoyance that this was completely contrary to the instructions given him  about cutting the grass round the pond.  It was agreed to put up a notice at the side of the pond stating that this is a natural area. (Action ES)  

12. Questionnaire re Wothersome Grange Farm.  Cllr Frankland has submitted a response on behalf of the Council. 
13. Overgrown Trees on Syke Lane, Builders’ Storage Containers and Concrete Structure. The trees have been cut back. The Clerk is to ask for a reply about the barn ,which is now being prepared for a tiled roof. (Action JG)
14. Meeting between Cllr Frankland and Martin Smith re Village Hall. Martin Smith had reported receiving very divergent prices for the work required. Cllr Frankland will advise him on the Form of Contract appropriate for the work. He hopes to settle on the price by the spring and get the work done in the summer. It is hoped to obtain more storage for chairs by stacking them under the stage. 
15. Future of Scarcroft Croquet Club. The club is to close down for a number of reasons – mainly because there are too few people willing to lead it. The Parish Council cheque has failed to arrive, but if it does, will be handed back to the Council. 
16. Woodacre Crescent – re-surfacing – Margaret Palmer Jones has written to the Council asking for their support in enlisting the financial help of some of the residents. Council considered they could not intervene. 
17. Request from Scouts and Guides for financial help The Guides have not in the past received any grant from the Council. Heidi Potter has this year asked whether the group might receive a grant to purchase camping equipment. It was agreed to give them £100.
The Scouts have normally received a grant from the Council, although last year they failed to present the £100 cheque offered them. The new Cub Scout leader has written describing the very bad condition of the Scout Hut and the large sums of money  required to renovate it. John Bradford attended the meeting at the request of the Council to give his views on the suggested improvements. He considers that though all the changes would be desirable, there was no chance of obtaining the £36k required. It would be sensible to concentrate on the most essential items, which he thought were getting connected to the Gas Main in order to get a new gas boiler, a new outside door, and repairs to the outside stairs. He thought voluntary help could be sought and Bramham Estates and District Scouts should be approached for funds. It was agreed to write back expressing these points and sending a donation of £100.(Action JG)
6556   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  There was nothing to report 
2. Neighbourhood Plan- Approval of spending of a) £350 printing hard copies of HNS and b) £300 on printing new flyer .Cllr Sidle explained the need for this expenditure and Council agreed to both. 
3. Playground. There was nothing to report. 
4. Web Site .Nothing to report
5. Bardsey Sports Club .Cllr Bosomworth  said that the AGM had not been well attended. As there is still no volunteer for the job of Secretary, Peter Goldie agreed to continue temporarily in the post.  
The School has expressed willingness to allow a football team to use its pitch.       
6557   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/13/ 04814 – Greythatch, Wetherby Road – Exts. – Object
(b)P/13/ 04761 – 8 Meadow Close – Exts.    -                 Object  
© P/13/ 04667 – 10 Second Avenue – Exts-                 Object.                                                          (d) P/13/ 05060 – Bradgate House, Wetherby Road – Ext – No comment  
The Council approved the decisions of the Sub-committee.

.2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/13/03902 – Village Hall – Ext. of time for planning permission 10/03651 .- Exts. 
(b)P/13/03430 – 3 Wayside Crescent – Exts/
© P/ 13/04273 – Holly Lodge, 24 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) P/13/ 03592 – 6 Wayside Mount – Link Ext. 
(b) P/13/ 04121 – Bracken Park Lodge, Syke Lane – Cons. 

© P/13/ 04241 – Rigton House, Wetherby Road – Replacement Dwelling 

4. Enforcement –11, 17, 19 and 21 Bankfield. No enforcement action can be taken until work on the site actually commences. 
5. Invitation from Gareth Reid to meet a Cllr at Bingley Arms, Nov. 20th, to discuss a future planning application. The meeting was cancelled the day before, but Cllr Tatman did not get the message in time and arrived on his crutches. 
6558   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) GGS – Work on Hawthorn hedge on A58.                             £120.00
(b) GGS – Replacement Handrail on Steps to Dog Walk              105.00

(c) GGS –Hedging Work on Ascot Path                                        150.00 
(d) Royal Mail – Postage                                                                   0.28 
(e)Bardsey Village Hall – Annual Grant                                      3,000.00
(f) Bardsey Good Companions – Grant                                         400.00

(g) Wetherby & District Crime Prevention Grant                           100.00

(h) Bardsey PCC – Newsletter & Churchyard Grant                     550.00
(i) Bardsey Scouts – Grant                                                            100.00 
(j) Bardsey Guides – Grant                                                           100.00
It was agreed to pay all the above. 

2.  Request from BSC for annual contribution towards servicing agreement with                               Dom Alarms. This cost will be shared equally with BSC. The Council agreed to the payment, approximately £100.
3. First discussion of Budget and Precept. The Clerk had prepared a first draft which had been e mailed to Cllrs prior to the meeting. A few changes were recommended and a final budget and Precept for 2014-5 will be agreed before February, when further information is available.  
6559   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1 Letter from Highways re Maintenance Programme 2014-15. No further work for Bardsey is included. 
2. Bardsey Fest 2014. Claudia Powell had written from Germany reminding the Council that 2014 is the next year for the Fest. Cllr Flockton reported that last year’s Treasurer and Secretary are willing to continue, but a Chairman is required. Pauline Hills has been approached   for advice..They intend to liaise with the Sports Club and the Church over the organisation of events. 
3. Letter from Andrew Bellamy re West Well. Mr Bellamy, Principal Engineer Highways Assset Management is responsible for tidying up areas around the spring Pond on Rigton Bank. He is aware that the area has been developed, including the provision of a bench and construction of a wall to the back of the area. He is concerned by the water that leaks out of the well and overflows which can be a hazard in icy conditions on the road. If the Parish Council is responsible for the well, he would like to discuss a solution Since 2003 Highways have been responsible for the prevention of water forming on roads. Cllr Stentiford has written agreeing to a site meeting. 
4. Possibility of Snow Clearance on Secondary Roads by Bardsey Tree Services. Andrew Ward came to the Council to discuss a scheme first proposed with East Keswick PC, whereby his firm might undertake the clearance of secondary roads on days when snowy conditions prevented them from carrying out their normal work. This would necessitate the purchase by BTS of a snow plough and would require an undertaking by the Council(s) to agree to budgeting for a snow clearing scheme over a 3-5 year period.  
6560   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Planting of Tubs and Areas around Signs Cllr Flockton reported that this has been done. 

2. News of the Electoral Roll – The Clerk said that this time it would be published in February, instead of December. 

3. Cllr Stentiford reported that ,as a Landowner, he has been sent a pamphlet showing the line of the Collingham drain and all becks and high pollution areas in the vicinity. He has requested an electronic copy. 

4. Work done round entrance to Blacksmith’s Field Derek Hills is pleased with the work done by Cllrs. 

5. Laser Printer Cllr Sidle said that he has a printer for sale. He was Chairman of the York Jaguar Club, for whom he made this purchase less than a year ago. Unfortunately, the Club is to be dissolved. He would offer it to the Council at a substantial discount. £170 or £100 were mentioned . 
There was some discussion on how useful it would be and who would be willing to house it. It was thought that it could be useful in connection with the Neighbourhood Plan and production of posters. One drawback would be the high cost of cartridges. Cllr Sidle would be willing to house it. It was agreed that a decision should be deferred until a later meeting. 
Signed:

Date: 

BPC Nov. 13 Mins. 
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